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Katherine Francis Miller, ss.cc. 
Postulator of the Cause of Henriette Aymer de la Chevalerie 
to: 
All the Sisters of the Congregation 
 

January 29, 2003 
Dear Sister, 
 
 As the new year 2003 begins, there is a certain excitement regarding the Causes of 
Beatification of various members of our Congregation. Things are moving (cf. Emilio Vega Garcia’s 
article in INFO Plus, October 21, 2002).  With regard to the Cause of Henriette Aymer de la 
Chevalerie, I am hopeful that this year will see significant advancement.   
 On behalf of the Task Force for the Beatification of the Good Mother, I want to thank all 
those who participated in the Logo Contest.  I am happy and proud to be able to use our official Logo 
on the letterhead for the first time.  Thank you and congratulations again to Margarita Emilia Herrera 
of Chile! 
 In its August 2002 letter, the Task Force for the Beatification of the Good Mother asked all of 
us to reflect upon our relationship with the Good Mother.   The Task Force invited us to “…take time 
for silence, prayer and reflection on the following questions: 
 
 1. How am I challenged by her life? 
 2. How has her life enriched your spirituality? 
 3. When do you turn to her?  For what things do you ask her for a helping hand? 

4. Have you invited people to ask her help?  Have they told you anything related to 
Henriette Aymer?” 

 
The Task Force invited us to share our reflections and experiences of favors from the Good Mother 
“in writing or in any other way you find convenient.”  It asked that these reflections and testimonies 
be sent to the various members of the Task Force by March 1, 2003.  The goal is to have a first 
publication of materials. The persons in charge of gathering the reflections and testimonies are: 
 

• Bernadette Maria Marafon for Latin America (detesscc@yahoo.com.br) 
• Christine Inguni for Africa (christine.inguni@bol.com.br) 
• Anastasia Puji Hastuti for Asia (ssccbd@attglobal.net) 
• Katherine Francis Miller for the United States (srkfmiller@sacredhearts.org) 
• Mercedes Bayo for Europe (mercedesbayo@wanadoo.es) 

 
I ask you to please disseminate this information in your area.  Depending on your situation, 

you may want to inform not only the Sisters, but also Brothers, Secular Branch members, Associates, 
pastoral workers and young people.  I will be in Rome from March 15 to the 29 and if you need to 
send information, you can also send it there to the General Secretariate. 
 
 My best wishes for a truly grace filled 2003.   
 
 

United in the Sacred Hearts, 
 
 
 

Katherine Francis Miller, SS.CC. 
Postulator for the Cause of Beatification of Henriette Aymer de la Chevalerie 


